August 2012

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),


Welcome to Third Grade!  I am very excited to have the pleasure of teaching your child this year. I would like to introduce myself to all of you and tell you some important things about my classroom. I am currently in my 6th year at Brandon and in my 8th year of teaching, with experience in 3rd and 5th grade.  I was raised in Greenville, SC and received a Bachelor’s Degree in Political Science from Duke University.  I moved to Atlanta in 2005 and earned my teaching certificate from Agnes Scott College. I am thrilled to be starting my year here at Brandon with all of you!

As we start the new school year, I want to inform you of a few important procedures, as well as the expectations that I have for your child.  As an educator, it is my responsibility to create a nurturing environment where each child’s needs are met.  Meeting these expectations will create a welcoming and safe environment where learning is of the utmost importance. I have looked closely at the learner profile to ensure that my classroom expectations help develop each student into a successful, globally minded individual.  The expectations in my classroom are as follows:

1. Be worthy of the trust of others 

    a. Be honest—NO MATTER WHAT! 

    b. Be reliable—do what you say what you’ll do 

    c. Build a GOOD/RESEPCTFUL reputation 

    d. Empathize with others

2. Be respectful 

    a. In words/actions/gestures 

    b. When assignments are given, keep an open mind, don’t complain, and step up to the challenge. 

    c. Do not threaten anyone, in word or deed

    d.  Understand that we are all different…that’s what makes us unique and special

3. Be responsible 

    a. Do your homework 

    b. Be self-disciplined—do things without being told—apply yourself

    c. Think about the consequences of your actions—Be accountable for your actions 

    e. Learn from your mistakes—try not to repeat them 

4. Use good manners 

    a. Say please, thank you, and you’re welcome when appropriate 

    b. Raise your hand—do not call out 

5. Be fair 

    a. Play by the rules—do not cheat 

    b. Do not take advantage of others 

6. Be a good citizen 

    a. Obey rules and laws 

    b. Always do your best 

    c. Be a leader


Throughout the year, I will also incorporate the 12 IB attitudes—appreciation, commitment, confidence, cooperation, creativity, curiosity, empathy, enthusiasm, independence, integrity, respect, and tolerance—into our curriculum.  My goal for this character development is not only to prevent discipline problems, but for all of us to intrinsically incorporate the attitudes in our daily lives.  We will hold several class meetings throughout the school year in order to build a trusting classroom community.  In the first few meetings, I will discuss the above expectations in length.  I have also attached a handout detailing other important policies and procedures.  If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.


A key component to your child’s success is open communication between the classroom and home.  A great place to get student and parent information is our class website. Here is the link. It is a great resource! http://srt4.atlantapublicschools.us//Domain/2056. Please feel free to email me at edimas@atlanta.k12.ga.us or call the office at 404 802 7250 whenever you have questions, concerns, or have some great news to share!  I’d like to celebrate that too! I check email frequently so it is the best way to get in touch with me during the school day. 


I am looking forward to a fabulous year with your children and to seeing you at Parent Information Night. Remember to join the PTA online and sign up to receive the Bee PTA publication electronically.










Sincerely,










Lena Dimas

